

GLEN LAKE ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER June 2022 www.glenlakeny.org.

Dear Glen Lakers,

Our next membership meeting will be on June 14 at 7pm at the Queensbury Senior Center on Bay Rd. There will also be a zoom option. Look for an email to access the meeting by zoom.

GLEN LAKE WATERSHED MANAGEMENT PLAN - MEMBERSHIP - All of the residents of the Glen Lake Tax District should have received a Septic Survey to complete and return to our watershed management plan consultant - LaBella Associates. We have already received 65 responses. Thank you. Please complete the survey and return it. We had previously asked that it be returned by a certain time but we are extending that time period to get as many surveys completed and returned as possible. This is an informational not a regulatory survey that will help us complete our Glen Lake Watershed Management Plan. Remember that two lucky survey responders will each win a gift certificate to the Docksider Restaurant Please help us and help the lake by returning a completed survey.

MANAGEMENT of INVASIVE AQUATICS 2022 - Because we were unable to manage the lake last summer, we observed a significant increase in aquatic vegetation. As a result we will be slightly increasing the number of acres treated this season to a maximum of 34. On or around June 9, Aquathal Super K will be applied to control the spread of Eurasian Milfoil, Curlyleaf Pondweed and Brittle Naiad. We will also be doing four weeks of diver assisted hand harvesting to clean up any remaining areas. If you have any questions please contact - Paul Derby at 518-761-7015. He will be happy to answer any questions.

MEMBERSHIP - Please continue your membership of the GLPA. Your membership allows us to continue to care for the lake. Your membership also gives you a voice in the affairs of the lake. Thank you very much. If you have any questions about membership please contact Linda Clark at Yglenlake@aol.com.

MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS - All of our GLPA Membership meetings will be at the Queensbury Senior Citizen Center at 7pm. Here are the dates - June 14, July 12, August 9, September 13, October 4, November 8 and a Holiday Party where the date will be determined closer to that event. These dates can also be found on our website. A zoom option will be offered and a link will be emailed to each

member before the meeting. Boating Safety - Anytime a boat is pulling a skier, boarder, barefooter etc. there needs to be an observer. Personal Watercraft are not exempt from requiring an observer as well as a driver. If 2 you are trying to drive and observe you are doing a disservice to the safety of other boaters and you tow. Thank you.

CONSTITUTION AND BYLAW CHANGES: Membership will vote on **4 proposed changes** at June meeting. Board agreed we will recommend voting Yes on proposals 2-4 and No on proposal 1. Proposals 2-4 add privacy language, make minor changes to dam and environmental committees, and add livestreaming to meetings when practical. Proposal 1 changes voting to up to 4 votes per property. If that is voted down, we will then propose each tax unit gets 2 full membership votes and open it for discussion. If you own 2 tax district properties, you can buy memberships and voting rights for both properties. If you are a single owner, you can buy a second membership if you want the second vote.

BOATING SAFETY - What do golf and safe boating have in common? Knowing the rules, courtesy and etiquette.

DEEPEST SYMPATHY - To the family of Betty Spadaro, a longtime resident of Glen Lake who passed away at the age of 103. Thoughts and prayers from the GLPA and lake residents.

If you have any questions at all about the Glen Lake Protective Association please contact me. Respectfully, Paul McPhillips, President GLPA.

pmcphill@nycap.rr.com 518-791-6779. www.glenlakeny.org.